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After	nearly	6	years	living	on	the	Nyala	coffee	farm,	our	time	there	is	coming	to	an	end.	On	March	7	we	returned	
from	training	at	South	Coast	and	found	a	letter	on	our	kitchen	table.	The	letter	was	from	the	owners	of	the	coffee	
estate	informing	us	that	they	will	not	be	renewing	our	house	lease	in	December.	Giving	God	all	the	glory	for	what	He	
has	done	and	is	doing,	we	know	that	He	had	led	us	to	this	place	and	that	He	will	lead	us	to	another.	The	adventure	
continues	as	we	prayed	and	asked	God	to	give	us	Kingdom	eyes,	Kingdom	ears	and	Kingdom	hearts	to	know	where	
He	desires	for	us	to	live.	By	God’s	design,	Makayla	had	met	a	young	girl,	Emma,		(from	the	USA)	at	a	youth	group	
fellowship	whose	family	has	been	living	in	Kenya	for	nearly	6	years.	Her	parents	invited	us	to	their	house	for	lunch	
after	church	several	weeks	back	and	while	visiting	we	both	shared	our	stories	how	God	had	called	us	to	Africa.	We	
then	shared	that	we	were	having	to	look	for	a	new	place	to	live.	They	said	the	house	next	door	was	available,	that	
some	missionary	friends	had	just	moved	back	to	the	US!	They	called	the	owner,	“Mama	Jane”,	and	she	came	and	
opened	the	house	for	us	to	see.		The	place	is	nice,	and	we	felt	it	would	be	a	good	place	for	us	to	live.		Of	course	
Makayla	and	Emma	were	all	excited,	but	our	concern	was	how	many	people	could	we	sleep!	We	felt	the	house	could	
sleep	about	6	guests,	so	being	concerned	about	how	we	would	host	discipleship	trainings,	mission	teams	and	guest;	
we	just	smiled	and	said	that	we	would	pray	about	it.	As	only	God	can	do,	as	we	started	walking	back	to	Tyler	place,	he	
said	you	know	that	Mama	Jane	has	2	small	guesthouses	next	door	that	she	uses	to	host	their	guests.	Our	hearts	just	
leaped,	and	we	said	could	we	go	and	see?	She	had	some	small	beds	in	each	room,	so	we	asked	if	we	could	put	some	of	
our	bunk	beds	in	the	rooms	and	Mama	Jane	said	absolutely.	Now	we	could	possibly	host	up	to	24	people!	Long	story	
short,	we	believe	God	has	led	us	to	this	place	just	as	he	did	6	years	ago	and	we	are	only	20	minutes	from	the	school.	
Another	praise,	we	met	with	the	pastor	of	a	PCEA	church	just	walking	distance	from	the	new	place	and	they	are	very	
interested	in	our	J-Life	training	and	said	we	could	possibly	use	their	facility	for	training!		

In	April	the	“JESUS.	Hobbs	House	Of	Hope	Children”	
came	for	an	overnight	retreat.	What	a	joy	to	have	
them	back	again.	The	group	to	the	right	is	some	of	
the	first	orphans	we	met	over	9	years	ago.	They	have	
really	grown	up	and	their	lives	have	been	truly	
transformed.	What	a	blessing	to	see	how	God	is	
raising	up	this	group	of	young	warriors.	
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Donate	
	Checks	payable	to:	AHKI	
	Mail	to:	
	Scott	Adams/	The	Honc’s	
	3	Adobe	Grove,		
	San	Antonio,	TX.		78239	
	

Donate	Online	
www.AHKI.org	

	

PRAYER: 
• Darleen, Makayla and I, as we continue seeking God’s heart. 
• Makayla does well in finials and Darleen as they both finish the home school year.  
• 2nd module of J-Life Training at South Coast (May 25-26) 
• 3rd module of J-Life Training here at our ministry center (May 31-June2) 
• Alamo City Church mission team coming (June 13-28) 
• Our transition as we start moving in July.  
• God to give us kingdom eyes to see how we are to love our new neighbors  
• The Kenya Elections in August, for there to be peace among the people. 
• For our monthly financial support for the ministry work and us. 
• The STTF ‘Child Sponsorship” we have 58 of out 190 children sponsored. 
•  

	

J-Life Africa: 7	days,	26	disciple	makers,	9	countries	represented	attended	our	2017	East	Africa	J-Life	Summit.	What	
a	blessing	to	have	these	amazing	disciple	makers	who	are	impacting	discipleship	movements	across	Africa.	We	had	
the	leaders	from	Kenya,	Tanzania,	Uganda,	Rwanda,	Burundi,	East	DRC,	South	Sudan	and	South	Africa.	We	were	also	
blessed	to	have	Doug	Holliday	from	the	USA	with	“Son-Life”	North	America	leading	some	of	our	sessions.	Praying,	
worshiping,	listening,	sharing,	studying	Jesus	Life	and	teaching	on	how	JESUS	made	disciples	that	made	disciples.	We	
are	so	thankful	for	those	who	had	prayed	for	travel	safety,	those	who	made	financial	provisions	to	help	these	
servants	of	God	make	this	summit	and	to	those	who	support	Advancing	His	Kingdom	Ministry	to	be	able	to	be	in	
Africa.	Pray	for	these	leaders,	and	especially	those	in	countries	that	are	still	suffering	with	war	and	terrorism	
everyday.	Many	of	these	J-Life	pastors	/	leaders	are	in	difficult	areas	preaching	the	gospel,	sharing	the	love	of	Jesus	
and	training	pastors	and	church	leaders.	Pray	for	disciple	makers	with	a	passion	to	reach	into	Northern	Africa	for	
JESUS.	If	you	have	a	desire	to	know	more	about	J-Life	Africa,	please	go	to	www.jlife.org 

Steps	to	The	Future	Academy	students	have	been	on	their	April	school	break.	During	the	beak	AHKI	has	moved	
Head	Teacher	Enos	from	teaching	3rd	grade	to	full	time	Administrator.	Enos	had	been	trying	to	balance	both	
assignments	but	because	of	the	growth	of	the	school,		we	felt	he	was	being	pulled	in	to	many	directions	during	class.	
Trusting	God	for	provision	we	have	stepped	out	and	hired	a	new	3rd	grade	teacher.		Please	pray	for	our	Teachers.	
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East	Africa	J-Life	Summit	2017’	

“RABBITS”	our	school	is	raising	
rabbits	for	education	and	to	sale.	

Above-	L	to	R:	Head	Teacher	Enos,	Kinder	Teacher	Peter,	1st	Grade	Teacher	Peninah,	Baby	
class	Teacher	Lucy,	Asst.	Teacher	Florence,	Preschool	Teacher	Florence,	3rd	grade	Teacher	
Jacqueline,	Asst.	Teacher	Elizabeth,	2nd	grade	Teacher	Eric	and	Asst.	Teacher	Cecilia.


